
1316 Waldheim Road 
Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 
October 29, 2018 

The Group Insurance Board 
Wisconsin Dept. of Employee Trust Funds 
P.O. Box 7931 
Madison, WI 53707-7931 

To the members of the group insurance board: 
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I am respectfully requesting that I be allowed to enroll in the Local Annuitant Health 
Program after missing the deadline. I am making this request for two different reasons. 
First, I believe I acted in good faith and did my due diligence under very difficult 
circumstances. Second, I believe my case illustrates specific areas where this 
wonderful insurance program could be further improved for other members. I will 
begin with my specific circumstances. 

 
 

 
 

 
 I then reluctantly retired 

from teaching in Verona on June 12, 2018, with the hope that I could find a new 
teaching position up North in the Chippewa Falls/Eau Claire area. 

Since I did not feel I was done working or wanted to end my career prematurely, 
chose not to apply for my pension at that time out of good faith-I wanted the freedom 
to look at the job market unencumbered by the work restrictions that are in place for 
retirees who choose to return to work for WAS-covered employers. I accepted the 
fact that I would lose pension payments over the summer. I was not thinking about the 
60-day deadline for applying for the LAHP, although deadlines had briefly been 
mentioned to me in October of 2017 when I received my first estimate of retirement 
benefits. The specialist did a wonderful job, and I do not fault him in any way. We 
discussed many, many things that day, but that meeting was many months ago. 

I found a temporary subbing position this fall for a non-WRS employer, EduStaff, which 
allowed me to teach Economics for five weeks at North High School. I was able to live 
with my elderly mother and see to her safety. I verified with the human resources 
department of the Eau Claire School District that I was not an employee of the Eau 
Claire School District-my employer was EduStaff, a non-WRS third party. I then 
applied for my pension on October 17, 2018, after my position at North High School 
ended. 

Letter 3 with Response






	Maurer Inquiry - Copy
	18-040 Maurer, Joseph (response)



